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Banpu Grants Aid to Northern People Affected by Cold Weather 
Organizing the medical mobile units and donating funds to Provincial Red Cross Chapters    
for the purchase of blankets and necessary goods as well as medical supplies for northern 

people affected by severe cold weather. 
  

During middle January, Banpu Public Company Limited donated funds in the total of THB 700,000 to the 

Provincial Red Cross Chapters of Lamphun, Lampang, Phayao and Nan Provinces for the purchase of 

blankets as well as  necessity items and medical supplies in order to give to people in these four northern 

provinces who are affected  by the cold weather crisis.  In addition, the Company in collaboration with the 

district hospitals including Chiangmuan Hospital of Phayao Province, Sobprab Hospital and Maeta 

Hospital of Lampang Province and Li Hospital of Lamphun Province provided the medical mobile units to 

help treat villagers living in these areas who were sick from the severe coal weather this year.   
     
 

For more information, please kindly contact,  

Ms. Maunfun  Chiraiam, Corporate Affairs of Banpu Plc. 

Tel: 02-694-6783   or 083 – 244- 4554 

Email: maunfun_c@banpu.co.th 

 
 
 



Photo description 

 
 

1. Photo 1 -  Mrs. Udomlux Olarn (Second from right),Head of Corporate Affairs of Banpu Public 

Company Limited and Mr. Worapone Pongsuwan (Farthest right), External Relations Director of 

Hongsa Project  presented the donation cheque to the Provincial Red Cross Chapter of Nan 

represented by Mr.Somsak Suwansujarit (Third from right), Nan Governor. 

 

 
2. Photo 2 -  Mr. Thongchai  Makerd (Middle), Vice President – Coal Thailand of Banpu Public 

Company Limited, and Mrs. Udomlux Olarn (Third from left), Head of Corporate Affairs of Banpu 

Plc., presented the donation cheque  to Mr. Amornphan Nimanan, Lampang Governor (Third from 

right) and       Mrs. Sunettra Nimanan(Second from right), Chairman of Provincial Red Cross 

Chapter of Lampang.  

 

 



 
3. Photo 3 – Mr. Thongchai Makerd (Fourth from left), Vice President – Coal Thailand of Banpu Public 

Company Limited and Mrs. Udomlux Olarn (Left), Head of Corporate Affairs of Banpu Plc., 

presented the donation cheque to Mrs. Inthira Supasaen (Third from right), Vice Chairman of the 

Provincial Red Cross Chapter of Lamphun.   

 

 
4. Photo 4 – Mr. Thongchai Makerd (Third from right), Vice President – Coal Thailand of Banpu 

Public Company Limited, and Mrs. Udomlux Olarn (Second from right), Head of Corporate Affairs 

of Banpu Plc., presented the donation cheque to Ms. Ruangwan  Buanuch (Third from left), 

Phayao Governora and Chairman of the Provincial Red Cross Chapter of Phayao. 

 

 

 
 



    
 

     
 

5. Photo 5-8 - The medical mobile units supported by Banpu Public Company Limited were 

providing medical services to villagers who were sick from the severe cold weather in 

Chiangmaun District of Phayao Province, Sobprab and Maeta District of Lampang Province and Li 

District of Lamphun Province.  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


